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Intermittment Changes in Traffic Pattern and Parking 
Removal on Eastchester Road near Bassett Avenue 
The Penn Station Access project will need to implement intermittent changes to traffic patterns 
on Eastchester Road near Basett Avenue to safely complete work on Eastchester Road Bridge 
- track and bridge structure. 
The road is currently limited to one travel lane in each direction. In this next phase of work, to 
begin in March 2024 and last for approximately 2 months, southbound traffic will be shifted to the 
northbound lane. One travel lane will be maintained in each direction. Pedestrian access will be 
maintained on both sides.
Traffic patterns will continue to shift throughout the duration of the project. The first full road 
closure, anticipated to begin in April 2024, will be limited to nights and weekends. 
We will continue to update the community to traffic pattern changes as work on the Eastchester 
Road Bridge progresses in the coming months.  These closures are necessary to safely preform 
track work and substructure repairs on the Eastchester Road Bridge situated above the roadway. 
We appreciate your understanding and patience while we advance this vital transit equity 
project.

Penn Station Access is a critical transportation equity project which will improve 
reliability, reduce travel time, and expand mass transit options throughout the region. 


